
Provo High School 
Community Council 

September 26th 4:00 PM 
 

I. Welcome and Introductions 
 

II. Review of 2023-2024 School Trustland Plan 
a. The principal reviewed the plan for the current year 
 

III. School Community Council Responsibilities 
a. The principal reviewed the following document with members of the community 

council that went over their responsibilities as members: 
https://www.schools.utah.gov/file/6a21ec43-983a-4f99-a49a-3519f50ef731 
 

IV. Trustland Funds for 2023-2024 
a. The Trustland budget for Provo High School this year is $298,319 
 

V. Community Council Members (must have direct email or phone number or both on 
the site) 
a. KC will email members to gather that information or use the current email we 

have if not told other wise 
 

VI. Vice Chair Vote 
a. Perry Ridge is the current chair of the community council and a unanimous vote 

was taken for Chante Harrell to be the vice chair 
 

VII.  Proposed Meeting Schedule for the Year 
• A proposed meeting schedule was reviewed and approved by the council as 

follows:  	
o September	26,	2023	@	4:00pm		
o November	14,	2023	@	4:00pm		
o January	23,	2024	@	4:00pm		
o February	27,	2024	@	4:00pm		
o March	26,	2024	@	4:00pm 

 
VIII. Principal Report 

a. Attendance – The principal reviewed the new attendance policy with the 
community council.  Students will not be allowed to participate in extra 
curricular activities with too many unexcused absences and tardies.  Students 
can make up time during lunch and after school 

b. Dress Code – Provo City School District created a district wide dress code policy 
last year.  This dress code was shared with the council and is posted on the 
website 



c. New Website – The principal is working on launching a new, more user friendly 
website for the school and will work with community council on input  

d. Math Discussions – The principal discussed needs for more supports for students 
in math, this year they are piloting a math support class but are continuing to 
look at future supports for incoming freshman 

e. ML Supports – The principal discussed how the school was in TSI status and that 
increasing the achievement of ML students was a priority.  This is why the 
current plan has money set aside for ESL aides.  Discussion was had about 
student attendance for this group and possible barriers to attendance 
 

 


